
NHS Steroid Emergency Card
Information for patients

Why have I been given this card?
You have been given the NHS Steroid Emergency 
Card as you are taking long-term steroid treatment. 
It is important that any healthcare professional who 
treats you knows you are on long-term steroids.

You should not suddenly stop taking your steroid 
treatment, as you may feel very unwell if you do. 
You could have weakness, dizziness, tiredness, 
feeling or being sick, poor appetite, weight loss, and 
stomach pain.

What do I need to do?
You must complete the card with your own details. 
Keep it safe in your purse or wallet. Have it ready to 
show any healthcare professional you see.

Please let your family know that you carry an NHS 
Steroid Emergency Card. Ask them to remind you 
to show your card at every chance when getting 
treatment. This is very important if you need 
emergency treatment, as they can tell the emergency 
services for you.

Do I still need to keep the blue Steroid treatment card as well?
Yes, you need both cards. Still wear your medic alert bracelet or necklace as well, if you have one.
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If you would like this information in another language, audio, Braille, Easy 
Read, or large print please ask a member of staff. You can ask someone to 
contact us on your behalf.

Any complaints, comments, concerns, or compliments please speak to your doctor or 
nurse, or contact the Patient Advice and Liaison Service (PALS) on 01227 78 31 45, or email 
ekh-tr.pals@nhs.net

Patients should not bring in large sums of money or valuables into hospital. Please note 
that East Kent Hospitals accepts no responsibility for the loss or damage to personal property, 
unless the property had been handed in to Trust staff for safe-keeping.

Further patient leaflets are available via the East Kent Hospitals web site www.ekhuft.nhs.uk/
patientinformation

This leaflet has been produced with and for patients

I have lost my new card, where can I get another one from?
You can get new or replacement NHS Steroid Emergency Cards from your GP practice, 
community pharmacy, or hospital. You can have more than one card if you would like to store them 
in different places. Please make sure the details on both cards are the same.

You can also take a picture of your NHS Steroid Emergency Card and have it as a screen saver 
on your smart phone.
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